
Robinson Secondary School PTSA Board Meeting

Tuesday, Sept. 13, 2016


           7:00 pm

Attendees:  Matt Eline, Tracey Phillips, Micelle Emery, Carole Letzkus, Laurie Florence, Sandra Meyer, Terri Min, Jim Witkop, Shelley Smith, Lisa Chandler, Virginia Doherty, Jack Letzkus, Michelle Miller, Amy Riddick

Guests: Nate Smith, Logan Florence, Phyllis Jask, John Allen

Meeting Called to Order: 7:00pm

Approval of Aug. 9, 2016 Minutes as presented – J.Letzkus motions, A.Riddick seconds. August minutes accepted without objections or abstentions.

Princpal Report - School Update: Matt Eline

We had a great opening to the school year! The cheerleaders, drum line and administration welcomed students as they arrived at school. The pep rally was held on the first day, welcoming the new 7th graders to Ram Nation! 

The teachers also received a nice welcome with ice cream served after classes. On behalf of all the teachers, thank you for funding the Morale Fund for these type of activities. The Ram Rally was also very successful, with over 250 staff and their families coming for food, games and the football game.

There is a new state requirement to hold four (previously two) lock downs during the school year, two within the first 20 days. We will try to conduct them during learning seminar so as not to disrupt instructional time. Students took this seriously and did very well. M.Eline discussed what the teachers and students are instructed to do during the lockdown (cover window on door, move to inside classrooms if in the hall/lockers, etc.)
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ight is tomorrow evening (7:00pm) where parents can spend approx. 10 minutes in each classroom. Between 6:00-7:00pm, the Ram Mall will be held in the Gold Cafeteria with many items up for silent auction and several clubs/organizations will be present to answer questions. Also, computers will be available for parents to sign up for PTSA membership. There will also be a senior parent meeting in Russell Theatre at 6:00pm. Senior parents will receive important dates for the year as they get ready for graduation in June. We encourage students to attend the All Night Grad Party at Dave & Busters in Springfield.

Eileen Doyle has a wealth of information in the Career Center and college visits will continue throughout the year. There are five TV’s throughout the school, scrolling information for students and faculty to stay informed.

Tracey Phillips - Mike Smith with the Harbor series is coming next Wed. afternoon. He has great energy!

The Middle School Back-to-School night is next Wed. Sept. 21. New this year is the MS SGA, with MS students in class with HS SGA students, making Robinson a great place for everyone! This allows all MS students to have the opportunity to participate in many of the HS events.

Presidents Report: Micelle Emery 

General Membership Meetings: a video message will be presented at both Back-to-School nights and we will also have the Student Focused General Membership Meeting in the Spring. We will also hold a General Membership Meeting at the end of the school year (June) to present the new budget and new slate of officers.

Treasurer’s report: Sandy Meyer

Monthly report attached.

S.Smith needs a list of membership from last year to file with the audit and send to the state.
Vice President – Admin – Aditya Bhatnagar - No report

Vice President – Programs – Laurie Florence 

Ann Dolan will be here on Oct. 4th, 7:00pm in Recital Hall. Her presentation will be on strategies for learning and managing media. This free program is for both parents and students but you need to register to attend. J.Witkop will place the flyer on the PTSA website. J.Letzkus will place the information on the PTSA FaceBook page.

The blood drive with Inova is scheduled for Nov. 3rd., sponsored by Mrs. Chapman and the FBLA group. You must be 16 years old or older and ALL students must have a parental consent form signed to donate blood.

The magnets with the crisis links and helpline information/suicide prevention information were priced at approximately $600. It was agreed that we should purchase the magnets and the funding would come out of the school funding resources.

The counselor would like to come to the October board meeting before the Depression Screening in November.

J.Witkop is helping Laurie get the legislative vote on the website and complete it electronically this year. L.Florence spoke to G.Bulova and we will not be doing legislative night this year.

Secretary – Carole Letzkus

For News You Choose, you need to update your preferences online each year. Please send any information you need to be included in the News to C. Letzkus by 6:00pm on Sunday evening so she can compile and send the info to John Ellenberger for the News each week.

If you have any building use requirements throughout the year, please send C.Letzkus an email with date 

preference(s), time of day/night needed, space and equipment needs, and she will coordinate with Bill Evers. 

Committee Reports
Communications – Jack Letzkus

J.Letzkus has been posting items on the PTSA FB page. Jack will coordinate with C.Buckholz and will post more information on Twitter as well on behalf of the PTSA.

Counseling team – No report

Directory - Production and Sales – Lisa Chandler
We will not be selling printed directories this year. L.Chandler is working with V.Pletcher and J.Witkop to post the directory online. It should be available after Oct. 1.

If any parents do want a printed directory, we may print 50-100 copies if desired. Also, members can convert the directory file to a .PDF and print it themselves. This option comes with your PTSA membership.

Education  – Joanne Walton

We would like to have the Screenagers program presented this year. Last year we could not find a convenient date. Joanne will send the contract to L.Florence - the cost is between $500-650. Joanne and Laurie will discuss date options and coordinate with C.Letzkus to get a room reserved. We will look at October/early November dates.

Education (Special) – No report

Faculty Rep - High School:  – No report

Faculty Rep - Middle School – No report

Grocery Receipts – No report 

Health and Safety – Michelle Miller

Unified Coalition Commission - programs include Saturday Night in the Suburbs, Perils of College Campuses, The Other Side of Canibus. We are also looking for Sophmores and Juniors for community counselors.

Micelle will send any information to J.Letzkus and he will forward to Eileen Doyle.
Hospitality – No report
Legislative/Candidate’s Forum – No report

Marketplace/Raffle: Virginia Doherty

Date: Nov. 12, 2016. Marketplace is full! 

Orange Theory Fitness will be there and has offered a corporate rate membership to Robinson faculty and PTSA members. We may have a spot open if Home Depot is unable to attend, and Virginia may reach out to Lowe’s or Ace Hardware if the spot is open.

A. Riddick is working on the raffle and silent auction and is getting donations and selling tickets. Amy needs additional volunteers to sell tickets at MS Back-to-School night. We have collected $2,200 so far in raffle ticket sales! We also need volunteers to solicite shopping centers for donations. Lisa Clickener is working with Terri Min to set up a SUG for students and adults to volunteer. 

Membership – No report

Ram Gardens – No report
Ram Gram Editor – No report

RAMping Up! – No report
Reflections – No report 
Scholarships – No report
School Funding – Shelley Smith

There was a request from a teacher but they could not connect to the form online. J.Witkop will make a correction to the form online. The request came from Emily Langhorne (English teacher) for $350 to launch the Robinson Writing Center, including funds for the website domain, publicity events, raffles and supplies.

If teachers want to put a request in for School Funding, the form will appear once they beome PTSA members. It was agreed that if you want to request money from the PTSA, you should become a member and then you can access the form online.
Student Representative – No report
Volunteer Coordinator – Terri Min

Locker day went fine. Many parents complained that it is too short. Terri liked that we only needed two shifts of volunteers. 8th grade did not have enough volunteers for the second shift - only one volunteer. 11th grade did not have their secretary (substitute) - the line was down the stairs. Usually the secretary comes out to help (not the substitute).

PE uniforms had enough volunteers - yeah! Students purchased the uniforms during PE class the first week of school. Some parents complained that the students put their names in sharpies on the uniforms that day. Some uniforms did not fit. Most 7th graders buy uniforms that are too large so some parents complained.

School pictures went well. We had plenty of volunteers for all grades. Lifetouch apparently mailed the forms (not part of the school mailings) so many parents said that they did not receive the form. Terri left them in the main office, all sub-school offices, and near the photographers.

Next events include Back to School Nights.

Volunteer Tea - Thursday, September 29th at 10:00am in the Media Center. It would be great to have Micelle and Mr. Eline come to speak.

Health Screening for 7th and 10th grades and new students: Wednesday, Oct 5th and Thursday, Oct 6th all day in the gym. We need food for the volunteers.
Webmaster: Jim Witkop - no report

Old Business:
None

New Business:  None

Adjournment 8:35pm


